Town of Garfield
TOWN COUNCIL
REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING
July 27, 2022 - 7:00 PM
405 W California

CALL TO ORDER: Mayor Pfaff called the regular town council meeting to order at 7:00
pm.

ROLL CALL: Mayor Pfaff, Council Members: Neal Leon, Craig Mitzimberg (Phone-in),
and Connie Schaut. Staff: Clerk/T reasurer: Cody Lord, Public Works: Shon Clark
Absent: Tom Tevlin

INTRODUCTION OF GUEST: Abel Rushing

APPROVAL OF MEETING MINUTES:
Connie Schaut MOVED to approve the minutes of the Regular Council Meeting July 13,
2022. Neal Leon seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously.

POLICE REPORT:
Marshal Handley provided a written report. No questions

PUBLIC WORKS REPORT: Shon Clark

Water

Everything operating as normal. Working on that water leaks in town.

Sewer

Everything operating as normal. The sewer system is under the permissible limits.
Garbage

Everything operating as normal.

Streets/Park

The road grader was out today, and dirt road oiling will be happening soon. At the RV
Park, the conduit is in the ground and Harrison will be running wire to all the stations.
Shon will have an updated time frame from them soon.

Mayor Pfaff said the garbage truck is back and Shon confirmed that one cylinder was
unrepairable and was replaced. There is a minor problem with the switch that may
require further work from SWS. The truck was taken to them in Spokane to save on
travel expenses.

OLD BUSINESS:
Council Position #3 update. Currently no one has turned in a letter of interest so they
will continue to look for a viable candidate.

NEW BUSINESS:



Mayor Pfaff said it is time to oil roads again. There are three bids on the table for road
oiling this year. Council discussed the cost per square foot and what type of product
they would like to use. They are thinking they would like to try the mag chloride this
year to see if it holds up better over the summer months. Mag chloride is more of a
binder and will make a harder surface. Now that the roads have been graded, this will
be the best time to hit them with dust abatement. Shon explained what cycle they are
on for road oiling. Craig Mitzimberg thought the Mag chloride product offered by
Custom Spray was the way to go. Neal Leon MOVED to approve the Custom Spray bid
using the magnesium chloride product. The project will be approximately 4,440 linear
feet at $1.60 a linear foot for an approximate total of $7,104. Connie Schaut seconded
the motion and the motion carried unanimously.

FINANCIAL: Approval of checks

Neal Leon MOVED to approve payment of bills. Connie Schaut seconded the motion
and the motion carried unanimously.

Payroll: Checks 15325-15329 EFTPS & EFT DRS Total =$9,488.41
Claims: Checks 15324 Total =$1,883.72
Claims: Checks QTRLY Payroll Tax EFT L&I, ESD, PFML Total =$2,709.43
Claims: Checks 15330-15333 Total =$6,354.68

Total Claims and Payroll: $20,436.24

ADJOURN:

Neal Leon MOVED to adjourn the meeting. Craig Mitzimberg seconded the motion
and the motion carried unanimously. The council meeting was adjourned at 7:10 pm.
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